
Western Washington Chapter  
of ICC 

  
 
 

August 16, 2024 
 

Michael Wich Committee Chairman  
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Will Coffman 
International Code Council,  
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 

RE: ICC Board Nomination 

Dear Chair Wich and Members of the Committee: 
 
As President of Western Washington Chapter of ICC (WWCICC), Chapter of the 
International Code Council, I am writing in support of Mike Boso for election to ICC 
Board of Directors Director for the position of Vice-President at the 2024 Annual 
Business Meeting in Long Beach, California. His nomination was discussed and 
approved by the Western Washington Chapter of ICC during our June 2024 executive 
board meeting and a unanimous consensus was given to support him in this endeavor. 

 
He is a strong leader with excellent organizational and communication skills.  As one of 
only a handful of appointed Directors, he has shown exceptional leadership and added a 
set of diverse skills to the Board. Mr. Boso’s resume speaks for itself.  Distinguishing 
himself in the industry and in his roles on the ICC board of directors and committees, 
through his continuing focus to do what is best for the membership and ICC as an 
organization. Mr. Boso has also shown a longstanding passion for the building codes and 
the code development process.  
 
Western Washington Chapter of ICC fully supports Mr. Boso’s service on the ICC 
Board of Directors because his experience and passion will continue to serve the ICC 
organization and its membership in the future. 

 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
Quyen Thai | MCP, CBO, MPA   
Past-President | Western Washington Chapter of ICC 


